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Commissioner McCarthy Aye 
Commissioner Meyer Aye 
Commissioner MarzanoAye 

COMMISSION ACTIONS 
A. Afar Logistics Lease (1st Reading) - Shannon Bartlett

• No action requested today, as this is just the first reading. Action will be requested at the next Commission, following the
second reading.

• Afar is looking to expand in Tacoma and would like to enter into a three-year lease.
• The proposed lease details were reviewed. Rates are based on market research and input from brokers in the community.
• Maintenance and environmental issues with the building were discussed.

8. Proclamation 2023-01-PT: Recognizing Black History Month

• The P,ort issued a Proclamation recognizing February as Black History Month.

MOTION: "Adopt Proclamation 2023-01-PT as presented." 
Motion was made by Commissioner Ang and seconded by Commissioner Meyer 

DISCUSSION: 
No question or amendments were made. 

VOTE: Motion Carried 5-0 
Commissioner Ang Aye 
Commissioner Keller Aye 
Commissioner McCarthy Aye 
Commissioner Meyer Aye 
Commissioner Marzano Aye 

SPECIAL ORDER OF BUSINESS: 
A. Port Governance Best Practices, Frank Chmelik, Washington Public Ports Association General Counsel

Eric Johnson, Executive Director for the Port of Tacoma, introduced attorney Frank Chmelik, Mr. Chmelik provided the Commission
with a presentation on Port Governance Best Practices and led a facilitated discussion by the Commission. The Commission thanked
Mr. Chmelik for the presentation.

NEW BUSINESS • None 

COMMITTEE REPORTS • None 

ISSUE BRIEFINGS 
A. Tacoma School District and 253 Maritime Skills Center
• Commissioner Meyer requested an update to address the vision, timeline, property, and what is being considered. It was

suggested that the briefing occur in a special work study session to ensure the Commission understands this process and
use. Multiple Commissioners were in agreement.

• It was suggested by Commissioner Ang that the Commission send the Executive Director a list of issues that they would like
to hear more about on this subject.

• On the topic of education, Commissioner McCarthy added that he recently attended an advisory board meeting for the Center
for Urban Waters. The question arose to see if the Port has an interest in helping with the civil engineering programs at UW
Tacoma and assisting in creating internships with businesses in the Tideflats. As a reminder, the Port of Tacoma created an
endowed position for $1 million, which is held by Dr. Joel Baker. Through that contribution, we have an agreement for what is
produced. Perhaps this can be addressed as well.




